
Hand in Hand 
Friday 20th September 2024 

Notice: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the 
newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not necessarily     

endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 

Message from Miss Furnish Dear Parents/Carer 

It has been another busy week here with the children engaged in their 
learning. This week, I would like to give a big shout out to our Reception 
children. I can see, from my class visits this week, that they are forming new 
friendships, following new routines and most importantly enjoying their 
learning, already demonstrating determination and curiosity. Well done! 

I wish you all a relaxing weekend and please remember, my door is always open. 
Take care.  

KS1 Book Of The Week: Tiny Seed 

Author: Eric Carle          Book Level: 2.7 

Eric Carle's classic story of the life cycle of a flower is told 
through the adventures of a tiny seed. 

KS2 Book Of The Week: Clockwork 

Author: Philip Pullman        Book Level: 5.7 

A mechanical prince, a sinister doctor, a deadly knight in 
armour, and a tormented apprentice clock-maker are the main 
characters of this story. 

EYFS play area 

The Nursery and Reception children and their staff teams tidy all their resources at the 
end of each day and return all equipment to the storage sheds. 

Please remember that children are not permitted to take resources and equipment from 
the sheds at the end of the day, to play with them and leave them scattered everywhere!  

Please help us to look after our play areas and respect the 
environment for others. 

Thank you, from all the children and staff in the nursery, Chapel 
Porth and Porthcurno classes. 



CALENDAR 
(additions in red)                                                                                                  

 

 
11.10.24— KS2 Harvest Festival — Centenary Wesleyan Church (Pink Church) at 10:30  

14.10.24—Inset Day—School closed to pupils 
24.10.24— Halloween Disco!  

25.10.24 - Inset Day - school closed to pupils 

20.12.24— KS2 Christmas Service— Centenary Wesleyan Church (Pink Church) at 10:30 
24.02.25—Inset Day—School closed to pupils                                                                                                      
23.07.25 - Inset Day - school closed to pupils  
02.10.25—Inset Day—School closed to pupils 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 1 have started their Geography 
unit of learning, ‘What is planet 

Earth?’ We had our ‘Stunning Start’ 
and we learnt that the Earth is a 

sphere and it is made up of water and 
land. We made our own globes using 

papier mâché with balloons and tissue 
paper. 

Oct 3rd 

Special 

Menu! 



Position Class  % Attend Number of Late 

pupils 

Change from  

last week 

1st Newlyn 99 2 -1 

2nd Coverack 98.6 2 +1 

3rd St Petroc 98.3 4 0 

4th Polduh 97.8 2 +2 

5th Chapel Porth 96.4 3 0 

6th Marazion 96.0 3 0 

7th Truro 95.7 2 -3 

8th Falmouth 95.2 8 +4 

9th St Piran 94.8 5 0 

10th St Blazey 94.5 4 0 

11th Gwithian 93.8 1 0 

12th Portreath 93.4 4 +1 

13th Helston 93.3 4 +2 

14th Porthcurno 92.9 4 +2 

Totals Whole School 95.7 48 +9 

ATTENDANCE DATA   

This year’s target is  

96%     

Congratulations to  

Newlyn 

who came  

first  

this week. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week in Year 4, they have been using 
their Year 3 knowledge of biomes along with 
today’s learning of latitudes significance on 
climate. Children matched climate graphs 
with the correct place in the world. They 
looked at rainfall and temperature across 
the year to determine what area of the 

world the graph matched. 



 

 

 

Year 5 have been busy this week in Science, where they have been exploring 
different materials and classifying them based on their properties. They were 

tasked with a very important job- to help Cinderella go to the ball at 
Buckingham Palace! However, before she was able to go, she was ordered to 

clean the house which was in a real mess. Year 5 worked together to devise a 
plan and separate the materials that had been spilt. They were told they were 

not able to use their hands and could only use tools that were suggested by 
their group. They worked tirelessly to help Cinderella and showed excellent 

teamwork to achieve the task in hand. Well done Year 5.  

 

 

 

 

 

This week, we would like to celebrate Toby’s amazing 
achievements in athletics. 

After attending our school sports day at Carn Brea 
Leisure Centre, Toby decided to join the Cornwall 
Athletics Club to improve his track and field. 

Toby entered a 
competition at the 
weekend, earning two 
medals! 

Toby received a gold 
medal in the howler 
(throwing a distance of 
26m) and a silver medal in 
the long jump! 

Well done, Toby! 

 

 

Toby! 
Congratulations! 



 
Halloween 

Disco! 
24th October 

 
Reception to Year 2 5.30pm—

6.15pm. 
Year 3 to Year 6 6.30pm—

7.30pm. 

£2 entry per child. 
Tickets available on ParentPay 

week starting 23rd Sep. 

Tuck to buy will be available and 
feel free 
to come in 

fancy 
dress! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 

Last year, the whole of the year group participated in a Young Writers nation-
wide competition. They each wrote a 100-word saga around the topic of 

Vikings. It is a privilege to say that we have many winners of this competition 
who we have celebrated in assembly and have been awarded certificate of 

achievement. These stories will now be published, with permission, and collated 
into a Mini Saga book. The school will endeavour to purchase a copy to be kept 

in the school Library. Well done Year 6 for such fantastic writing.  



Congratulations to the following 

pupils who achieved   

‘Star of the week’   

Class Name Reason for certificate 

Porthcurno Isla For following the Golden Rules, especially being kind to others. We are so 
proud of you. 

Chapel Porth Rosie For always following the Golden Rules and trying hard writing the sounds this 
week. 

Poldhu Ayla For showing empathy towards her friends this week. She has been a kind and 
thoughtful member of the class, making sure that her friends are in the 
‘green zone.’ 

Gwithian Fatima For being golden and enthusiastic in all areas of learning bringing a lovely smile 
to the classroom. 

Portreath Logan For being ASPIRATIONAL and determined to do his best across all subjects 
this week. 

Marazion Bobby For being tenacious during maths this week.  

Coverack  Olivia H For being AMBITIOUS in her reading this week. Giving answer ideas to chal-
lenging questions.  

Truro Taylan For his tenacious attitude in English - when answering questions. 

Falmouth Toby For following all of the golden rules but most importantly for being Golden.  

Newlyn Jessica For being aspirational when writing her rainforest description. 

St. Piran Ava H For showing empathy and understanding to others when they are trying to get 
back to the ‘Green Zone’. 

St. Blazey Layla E For always being golden and showing resilience this week.  

Helston Harry For being aspirational in his writing this week. He has been working incredibly 
hard to edit and improve and asking for feedback.  

St. Petroc Teddy For being aspirational in both writing and swimming. Your hard work particu-
larly when trying breast stroke was outstanding! 





CROFTY VACANCIES 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Menu for week commencing Monday 23rd September 2024 

 

 


